

## Chew Valley School

earn Grow

Achieve

Headteacher: Gareth Beynon BA (Hons), MA

Chew Magna, Bristol BS40 8QB

Tel: (01275) 332272

Email: enquiries@chewvalleyschool.co.uk

Web: www.chewvalleyschool.co.uk

Dear Parent/Carer 6 October 2020

## Extra-Curricular Clubs - Autumn 2020

We are delighted to announce that our extra-curricular programme will begin again next week from 12th October for PE clubs and 19th October for Performing Arts clubs. Whilst it isn't our usual expansive offer as we are restricted by both the limitations of year group bubbles and also by other after school commitments, we hope that many students will take the opportunity to take part.

The following clubs are on offer after school from 3:15pm to 4:15pm each day. At Christmas we will re-evaluate the participation and any further advice from the Government, the DCMS, Sporting Governing Bodies and Arts Council to decide on our offer for January. It is vital that anyone attending these clubs follows the instructions given to ensure that we know who is attending and to keep everyone safe.

- Participants for each club will meet at the end of the school day in the specified classroom on the table
  attached and wait, sat in a chair, for their member of staff to arrive. Please note that staff will not always be
  there immediately if they are teaching a group that is dismissed after the year group club they are taking, so
  participants must be able to wait patiently and calmly.
- They will be taken to their club area by the teacher leading their club. If it is dry they will take their bags
  with them, if wet they will be able to leave them in the designated classroom.
- No changing facilities are available so they must come suitably dressed or with the equipment to be ready to
  participate. All football will be on grass so studs are essential.
- Students must have permission to stay after school so parents/carers need to sign their child's diary, giving
  them permission to attend the club. This will also allow staff to know that there is a legitimate reason for the
  student to wear their PE kit to school on a non PE day.
- At the end of a session parents/carers can pick their child up from the car park within the school fence if their activity is on the top field or Performing Arts based and from the Sports Hall car park if the activity is on the astro field, astroturf, gym, tennis courts or Sports Hall.
- Cheerleading has a fee as it is run by a qualified instructor. Payments for Cheerleading must be made via ParentPay and an additional letter is attached for this. The timing of this activity is slightly different and will run from 3:15pm – 4:45pm
- We will be running a tennis club in the future through Bishop Sutton Tennis Club. We will send further details when this club is available.

As and when any other clubs are able to be offered we will promote them via the portal, email and on the school twitter account.

Extra-curricular is a huge part of what students enjoy at Chew Valley so we really hope that many students will take up this offer.

Your sincerely

Mr G Beynon Headteacher

## Extra-Curricular offer Autumn 2020

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Bishop Sutton Tennis Club -	Cheerleading – coach Abby Moss	Cheerleading - coach Abby Moss	Drama – Yr 7 Mr Conway	Yr 11 – 5 a-side
Yr 7	Week A – Yr 7	Week A – Yr 8	Meet Hall	By invitation from Mr Cocks only
Meet Library	Meet library	meet L5A		Sports Hall
Tennis Courts	Week B – Yr 9	Week B - Yr 10		Meet T3
	Meet H5	Meet S8		
	Gymnasium	Gymnasium		
	Football – Yr 7 Mr Van Grudgings	Football – Yr 8 Mr Blann	Football – Yr 9 Mr Moss and Mr	Drama – Yr 11 Mr Conway
	Meet E1	Meet L4	Fudge	Meet D1
	Top Field	Top Field	Meet H5	
			Top Field	
	Football – Yr 11 Mr Monk	Football – Year 10 Mr Jones	Touch Rugby - Year 10 Mr Jones	
	Meet T3	Meet S7	Meet S8	
	Astro Field	Astro Field	Front Grids	
	Hockey – Yr 8 Ms Daly	Hockey – Year 7 Ms Straw	Hockey – Yr 10 Mrs Foley	
	Meet L5A	Meet library	Meet S7	
	Astroturf	Astroturf	Astroturf	
	Netball – Yr 7 Ms Hibbert	Netball – Yr 9 Ms Hibbert	Netball – Yr 8 Ms Hibbert	
	Meet E2	Meet L5	Meet L4	
	Tennis Courts	Tennis Courts	Tennis Courts	
	Badminton – Yr 9 Mr Jones	Badminton – Yr 7 Mr Monk	Badminton – Yr 8 Mr Monk	
	Meet H1	Meet E1	Meet L5A	
	Sports Hall	Sports Hall	Sports Hall	
	Drama – Yr 9 Mr Conway		Music Composition - Yr 11 GCSE	
	Meet Library		Music students Mrs Gordon	
	Library		MTS	
			Keyboard Club - Yr 8 Mrs Morgan	
			To start after half term	
			Room details to be announced	
	Duke of Edinburgh's Award		Dance – Yr 9 Ms Holt	
	Mrs Foley		Meet E1	
			Gymnasium	

Year 7 Clubs - Blue

Year 8 Clubs - Green

Year 9 Clubs - Red

Year 10 Clubs - Purple

Year 11 Clubs - Gold



Chew Magna, Bristol BS40 8QB Tel: (01275) 332272

Email: enquiries@chewvalleyschool.co.uk

Web: www.chewvalleyschool.co.uk

JH/JHO 2 October 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

## Cheerleading

We are excited to be able to tell you that we are able to re-start our cheerleading programme. It will initially take on a different format to that which our cheerleaders have been used to but we are closely following Sport Cheer England's Return to Play guidance in order to keep all our participants and our coach safe.

Sessions will currently have to remain in year group bubbles for the moment so we have planned to work on a two week rota as shown below. This means that there will be five sessions for each year group prior to Christmas. We will continue to monitor changes in Government advice and adjust accordingly where we can. Sessions run from 3:15pm until 4:45pm when you will need to arrange for your child to be picked up from the car park at the leisure centre end of the school.

	Tuesday	Wednesday
Week A	Year 7	Year 8
Week B	Year 9	Year 10

Sessions will be able to include conditioning, dance and unsupported tumbles but stunting is not allowed at this stage. We really hope that returning and new cheerleaders will take up this opportunity as we know, from them telling us, how much they have missed their sport.

As this activity has an external instructor there is a cost for the sessions. The five session term has a cost of £30, (this works out at £6 per session for 90 minutes). Fees must be paid via ParentPay. If you would like your child to take part in these five sessions, please send an email to <a href="mailto:enquiries@chewvalleyschool.co.uk">enquiries@chewvalleyschool.co.uk</a>, stating your child's name, tutor group and 'cheerleading' in the message so that the payment can be added to your ParentPay account. Payment can be made online, via 'ParentPay', by logging into the school website, <a href="www.chewvalleyschool.co.uk">www.chewvalleyschool.co.uk</a>. Click on 'Parents' from the toolbar and select 'ParentPay' which will take you to the ParentPay website.

The first session will be on Tuesday 6th October for Year 9 as this is Week B.

We will obviously keep you updated with any changes that occur and also if competitions, virtual or otherwise, are likely to happen.

Yours sincerely

Miss J Hibbert Head of PE